
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Family, Staff, Volunteer and Essential Visitor Update – May 16, 2025  
 
Huron Home Unit – Respiratory Outbreak  

• 6 residents are in isolation due to respiratory illness  
 
Public Health has confirmed an outbreak on Huron Unit only, organism is not yet determined.  
Public Health continues to work with us for the duration of the outbreak. 
 
All visitors and employees must put on a medical mask when entering the Huron Home unit. 
 
Outbreak Protocols:  
 
Essential visitors ONLY on Huron Unit – all people entering the Huron Unit must wear a medical mask. 
Please be aware and read all posted signs in the home for further direction.  
 
Visiting ill residents - Please follow all posted signage when visiting an ill resident. If you have questions 
related to putting on and removing your PPE please ask the nurse on the unit.  
 
Essential Visitor Training – if you require EV training, please contact Reception at ext. 7170 to arrange.  
 
Palliative Care/End of Life – general visitors welcome however, the Charge RN must approve each visitor 
entering the home  
 
No crossover from unit to unit  
 
If you have any questions related to the above, please reach out to me at the number/email below.  
 
I will do another formal update on Tuesday, May 20th. If you have questions over the weekend please 
contact the Charge RN at ext. 7174. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Lindsay Vandenberg 
Administrator  
519-336-6551 ext. 7299  
Lvandenberg@vision74.com 


